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From the Chair 
 

 

 

 

Hello everyone, 

As winter is drawing to a close and spring approaches, our friendly staff at MCSCA are ready to 

welcome new migrants, refugees and all people of culturally and linguistically diverse back-

grounds who settle in Alice Springs to our office located at 2/20 Parsons Street just off the Todd 

Mall.  

Marguerite Baptiste-Rooke our hardworking and effervescent MCSCA Coordinator, ably support-
ed by Arleen Jerusalem in Admin, is able to help and support you to find a job, somewhere to 
live, make new friends, learn English, help you with health matters, understand your legal rights, 
find a school for your children and offer support to you as parents or an older person. Marguerite 
will be away on long overdue leave from early September to mid October.  While she is away 
Sally Jeavons will be joining Arleen to keep up the delivery of quality multicultural services for 
our community. 

Mums with their children can get together at our weekly óSusu Mamaô program held at the Unit-

ing Church Hall to join in activities like cooking and eating, while sharing stories and information 

with each other to help settle into the Alice Springs community. 

Our Community Hub has been a huge success with many CALD groups holding meetings, work-

shops, family and social gatherings in the bright, cheery and spacious room. Do contact Arleen 

on 8952 8776 to book if you want to use the Hub ï itôs in great demand so donôt delay! 

MCSCA has held some exciting events over the past few months.  A highlight was the annual 

Multicultural Picnic held at the Telegraph Station on the 3 July. A huge turnout from our CALD 

and local Alice Springs community enjoyed the wide selection of delicious food and the lively 

and colourful multicultural performances of song and dance. A happy day was had by all, shar-

ing the richness and diversity of culture here in Alice Springs.   

Another lively and enjoyable gathering was the South Sudanese Independence Day celebra-
tion also held in July. We congratulate the South Sudanese community on  achieving their long 
awaited independence.  

So, if youôre interested in promoting a harmonious multicultural community here in Alice Springs, 

why not join MCSCA ï membership is free and forms are available at the MCSCA office. 

Until next time, God bless and keep yourself and your families safe. 

Jen Standish-White 
MCSCA Chairperson 
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On Friday August 19th a small lunch was held at the 

Hub Space to thank Father Nicholas for his work 

with the migrant community in Alice Springs.  Father 

Nicholas was a migrant himself when he came to 

Alice Springs from Ghana in West Africa.  He led 

services at the Catholic Church in Alice Springs for 

just 4 years and was warmly appreciated for his 

good work in bringing young people into the church.  

He is heading off to Sydney to work as Bible Coordi-

nator with the Divine Word Missionary.  We wish 

him all the best.  

 

Farewell to Father Nicholasé. 

L to R: Michelle Castagna, Kamile Georgious, Leony Bowey, Michael Kanaan, Arleen Jerusalem, Mar-

guerite Baptiste-Rooke, OLSH Parish Priest Father Jan Szweda, Hilda Reeder, Precy Taylor, Father 

Nicholas Aazine, Hellen Webster, Debbie Cooke.  

MCSCA Coordinator Marguerite, Father Nicholas & 

MCSCA Chairperson Jennifer Standish-White. 
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      An information workshop on Organisational Governance was held on 6th August 
      for the MCSCA Management Committee.   Facilitator, Dierdre Finter ran the 
      workshop and presented information about: 

 
 

�x�� Roles and responsibilities of elected members within an incorporated association 

�x�� How to run an effective meeting 

�x�� Assessing how well the Management Committee is working  

�x�� Understanding and working with the MCSCA Constitution, and  

�x�� How to encourage and support current and potential committee members.   

 

The workshop was very informative, the management committee learnt a lot and would like to 

organise similar sessions for other CALD groups and organisations in Alice Springs, Watch this 

space for news of future workshops.  

 


